2ND SUNDAY AFTER **CHRISTMAS**

made flesh: seen nis giory

02.01.2022

St. Patrick's Church

Saturday 1st January Mary, The Holy Mother of God

6.15 pm | Sally Harvey, Creevy Liam Kane, Sheegus Francis Gallagher, Ashbrook Drive

Sunday 2nd

9.00 am

Pro Populo William McCaffrey Ballintra & Ballyshannon

Monday 3rd

9.30 am

James, Winifred & Deceased members of the Sharkey family

Tuesday 4th

9.30 am Priest's Intention

Wednesday 5th

9.30 am Priest's Intention

Thursday 6th The Epiphany of The Lord

6.15pm

9.30 am | Canon Dermot Britton Priest's Intention

Friday 7th

9.30 am | Canon Patrick Deeney

Saturday 8th

6.15 pm

Frank Patton, Creevy Sean McGonigle, Cliff Road Catherine Herron, Saimer Drive Alice Duncan and Teresa & Michael Patton

Sunday 9th

9 am 11 am

Pro Populo Kathleen, Jim & Deceased members of McCafferty family, Legaltion

St. Marp's, Cashelard

Sunday 2nd

10 am Jason McGee, Carrickboy

Sunday 9th

10 am Annie Leonard, Cashelard



Fr. Cathal Ó Fearraí P.P. V.F. Tel: 98 51295 087 - 2358222

Parish Email: parishofkilbarron@gmail.com Live Streaming: www.churchservices.tv www.kilbarron.org Website: Facebook page: Kilbarron RC Parish

We Pray for the Dead

Died Recently

Frankie O'Donnell, Creevy

Brian Bannon, New York, formerly Donegal Road

Eternal Rest Grant unto Them O Lord

Adoration of BI Sacrament

Wednesdays 10 am - 1 pm & 6 - 9 pm Saturdays 10 am - 12 noon

Please note if there is a funeral on a Wednesday or Saturday morning there will be no adoration

The Epiphany of the Lord

Holy Day of Obligation Thursday 6th January Masses at 9.30 am and 6.15 pm

Sacrament of Baptism

Baptisms take place on the first Sunday of the month at 12 noon. Anyone wishing to register is asked to contact the parish office on 071 9851295 (Numbers restricted to child, siblings, parents, Godparents and Grandparents only for the time being)

Parish Envelopes for 2022

Still some envelopes left to be collected

Your Contribution to the Parish

Christmas & 26th December: €2.890 Many thanks for your continued support

A Wish for the NewYear

Dear Lord, please give me... A few friends who understand me and remain my friends; A work to do which has real value, without which the world would be the poorer; A mind unafraid to travel, even though the trail be not blazed; An understanding heart; A sense of humour; Time for quiet, silent meditation: A feeling of the presence of God; The patience to wait for the coming of these things, With the wisdom to recognize them when they come.

Be Our Light for the New Year

Come, Holy Spirit, Spirit of the Risen Christ, be with us today and always. Be our Light, our Guide, and our Comforter. Be our Strength, our Courage, and our Sanctifier. May this new year be a time of deep spiritual growth for us, A time of welcoming your graces and gifts, A time for forgiving freely and unconditionally, A time for growing in virtue and goodness. Come, Holy Spirit, Be with us today and always.

St. Vincent de Paul Appeal

If you haven't already returned your envelope you may still do so. All funds raised will be spent in this community, helping those who need it most with food, heating and education costs

Newly Married

Congratulations and best wishes to Eimear Hoev, Tullyherk and Johnny Gallagher, Cloghore who were married in St. Patrick's on Wednesday, 29th December

Sincere Thanks and Appreciation

Our Parish of Kilbarron has been greatly Blessed again in this challenging year of 2021 by the generous help and contribution of so many of you. Today, we acknowledge our debt of gratitude to you and thank you most sincerely on behalf of the Parish Community of Kilbarron

- * Parish Pastoral Council for their ongoing support and generous service to the Parish
- The Parish Management Committee
- Liturgical Committee and those who help with the Family and 'Do This in Memory' Masses
- Ministers of the Word & Eucharist at Sunday and weekday Masses,
- * Choirs Kilbarron Parish Choir, Kilbarron Folk Choir & St. Mary's Cashelard, - their leaders, organists, musicians & cantors
- Altar Societies, Church Cleaners & Flower Arrangers - and all who prepared our Churches for Christmas, Easter and special occasions throughout the year.
- **Opening and Closing of our Churches**
- Meithéal Bhéal Átha Seanaigh and all who support their projects - e.g. Community Garden
- **Collectors and Money Counters**
- Those who helped with the preparation and distribution of Parish Envelopes
- All members of our Parish Spiritual and **Charitable Organisations**
- The Teachers and Staff of our Schools and all those who prepare our children for the Sacraments.
- ♦ To Fr Vincent Finnegan OFM and Fr Dermot Burke PE, and to the priest native of the Parish for their continued help and support of our Parish Community

A special thank you again this year to the cantors and organists who provided the music at our weekend masses and readers during the lockdowns, and also to the stewards and all who helped with the Christmas Masses to ensure the safety of all who attended. May the Lord bless you all and keep you safe during the coming year.